



NOTICE

The Annual Meeting of The Canada Lakes Protective Association will be held on Saturday, July 10, 1965 at 8 p.m. in the Auditorium of the Wheelerville School.

Officers will be elected for 1965-66 and other important business will be conducted at this meeting. Plan to attend and participate.

C. L. P. A. Calendar of Activities

(Tentative Schedule - Watch for notices on the Bulletin Board outside the Post Office)

July 3 - Fireworks Display 9 p. m. July 4 - Sailboat Race 2:30 p. m. July 10 - ANNUAL MEETING

SchoolAuditorium 8 p. m.
July 10 - Sailboat Race 2:30 p. m.

July 22 - Card Party Luncheon -Nick Stoner Inn 12:30 p. m.

July 24 - Sailboat Race 2:30 p. m. Aug. 5 - Summer Dance 9 p. m.

Pine Lake Dance Hall

Aug. 7 - Sailboat Race 2:30 p. m.

Aug. 14-AUGUST MEETING School Auditorium 8 p. m.

Aug. 19-Card Party Luncheon -Nick Stoner Inn 12:30 p. m.

Aug. 21 - Sailboat Race 2:30 p. m.

Aug. 28-Sailboat Race 2:30 p. m. Sept. 5 - Boat Parade 2 p. m.

- Flare Lighting 9 p. m.

C. L. P. A. Officers and Directors

Gerald Theisen, President
Lendol Sliter, Vice President
Arden Zipp, 2nd Vice President
Mabel Kane, Secretary
Helen Steinkamp, Treasurer
William Bates
Alfred Batty
William Dunstan
Bernard Feldstein
Fred Juer
Paul Kukla
Clint Bachman
Roy Loomis
Jack Ryan
Herb Steinkamp

THE PRESIDENT'S COLUMN

The arrival of the 1965 camping season enables me to provide a progress report that includes a few major successes, some unfinished business, a few setbacks, and some unanswered questions.

Membership - The impossible was achieved in 1964 when Herb Steinkamp and his Membership Committee broke another record by enrolling 194 members in the C.L.P.A. This exceeded by 30 the number that were paid members in 1963.

Zoning - A vigorous effort was made to obtain favorable zoning legislation for the area immediately surrounding the Canada Lakes and Green Lake. This effort included a resolution and petitions to the Town Board as well as several meetings with them. The Town Supervisor has reported this Spring that he and the members of the Town Board definitely favor the adoption of zoning regulations which would be favorable to the property owners on the Canada Lakes. He further stated that work has been started on such regulations and that additional progress will be forthcoming as soon as certain legal matters can be satisfactorily reconciled.

I urge you to continue to express your interest in zoning when you come in contact with members of the Town Board. Our persistent interest is necessary and we will continue to have an active Zoning Committee.

Sailing - Interest continued to grow last summer in regard to sailing. The Sunday races not only drew additional entries but were anxiously awaited by many spectators. A more detailed report on the results of the 1964 sailing season is included in another part of this publication.

Card Party Luncheons - A total of about 125 women attended the three card party luncheons that were held in 1964. Ethel Theisen will continue to serve as chairman for this summer. She invites the continued interest of all women in this enjoyable and successful activity.

<u>Dances</u> - A disappointing amount of interest was exhibited in the two dances held last summer. In spite of good music and an increased effort to publicize the events, attendance at both dances was quite poor. Your Board of Directors has decided to conduct only one dance this year. It is their hope that increased emphasis on a single party may serve to concentrate interest and attendance.

All members are encouraged to provide ideas or help that in some way may increase the success of this activity.

Buoys - As most of you know, Paul Montgomery will no longer be residing on the lakes and thus we have lost a faithful Buoy Committee worker. Skeet Sliter, Bill Dunstan, and Varnum Harris have been asked to select and purchase new buoys which will be easier to install and maintain than those that have been used in the past.

These markers are an important navigation aid on the lakes. We have had considerable problems with people who tamper with these buoys. Many of the buoys have been removed entirely or moved from their correct location.

I wish to enlist the cooperation of all C. L.P. A. members in attempting to bring this unlawful action under control. Please inform the Navigation Inspector or any officer or director of this association if you become aware of persons who are tampering with the buoys. A united effort to maintain these safety markers is necessary so that we may prevent a serious mishap.

New Activities - There have been several suggestions offered as to new activities that the C. L. P. A. might consider sponsoring. Among these are: an association cook-out or barbecue; a bridge tournament; increased teen-age activities; a newsletter listing items that are for sale, wanted, lost, found, etc.

Let me repeat - these are only ideas. They need workers to implement them if they are considered to be worthwhile. I would be happy to hear your reaction to some of them.

<u>Finale</u> - By the time you receive this copy of The Echo, the Nominating Committee will be working to provide a slate of officers who will be elected at The Annual Meeting.

It has been an honor to have served as your president for the past two years. The opportunity to meet and work with many fine people has been one of my greatest rewards. I wish to thank my fellow officers and the Board of Directors for their help and continuous support. I particularly want to thank my close friends for their criticism and encouragement.

In conclusion, I wish to express my gratitude to the entire membership for your confidence and willingness to have me serve in this important office. I will look forward to serving the Canada Lakes Protective Association in other ways, for many years in the future.

Gerald P. Theisen

A VOTE OF THANKS TO --

Herb Steinkamp and his Membership Committee for an outstanding job.

Fred Juer, Roy Loomis, Herb Steinkamp, and Bernie Auerbach for their many and varied contributions to the Zoning Committee.

Ethel Theisen for her excellent work on the Card Party Luncheons.

Bill Dunstan and Bill Bates for their time and efforts on the Sailing Committee.

Dot Yuenger and Jean Juer for their efforts to make the dances a success.

All the C.L.P.A. Officers and Directors for the fine job performed by each of them.

Bill Bates for his work in getting The Echo printed in record time.

ECHOES

Esther and Bill Dunstan spent the winter touring Europe and Africa.

Six men on two snowmobiles broke through the ice near Lily Lake during the winter. They barely escaped safely. A skin diver and several men with ropes were able to recover the machines.

The Nick Stoner Innis now completely remodeled on the inside. Many improvements have been added.

Edna and Gerauld Dersheimer, who have spent vacations and weekends at Green Lake, will retire this summer and expect to make it their permanent home.

Dick Parkhurst is serving as Chairman of the Hospital Fund-Raising Drive for the new hospital to be erected in Gloversville next year. He asks that Canada Lake campers consider contributing to this project that will be a very possible benefit to them.

Two more Canada Lake romances developed into marriages. Hub Smith of Pelham married Linda Fisher (South Shore) and then Hub's sister, Sue, married Mike Parkhurst (South Shore).

Clarence Riley, Hazel and Tony Beekman, Ward and Martha Nixon spent part of the past winter in Florida.

Lou and Gert Nehr enjoyed a winter vacation in Fort Lauderdale, Florida and San Juan, Puerto Rico.

Robert Lunden, son of Dorothy and Al Lunden of Green Lake, is an Ensign in the U. S. Navy. He has been assigned to the Pacific Fleet aboard the USS Renshaw as a supply officer.

Dr. and Mrs. Harold Buckbee spent part of the winter in France.

Liftian Watkins has opened a ceramic studio. She is conducting classes at the location.

Mr. and Mrs. Clint Bachman celebrated their 25th Anniversary on April 4th.

Bernie and Helen Caringe spent three weeks in Europe during the past winter on an extensive skiing trip through the Swiss, Italian and Austrian Alps.

Raymond Mayer of Yonkers is completing extensive alterations on the former Patrie Camp located on the tip of Dolgeville Point.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Menge are the proud grandparents of Kelly Jean Murphy. She is the daughter of Mrs. Joseph Murphy, the former Carol Menge.

Miss Catherine Green flew with Mr. and Mrs. Jack Ryan to Brazil, this past winter, for a short South American vacation.

Mr. Courtney Young, a professor of mathematics at Emma Willard College, is occupying his new camp on Dolgeville Point.

Harry Langworthy III of Green Lake has completed three years of graduate Study at Boston University in the field of History and African Studies. He is currently engaged in "on the spot" research work, for his doctoral project, in Africa, This work will occupy his time until 1966 or 1967.

Jerry Theisen has been promoted to the rank of Major in the U.S. Marine Corps Reserve.

Sheila Kasson, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. John Kasson, was married last Fall to Mr. C. Victor Sammons.

David Hoffman, Jr., son of Dr. David Hoffman, is a freshman at the University of Minnesota. His father is on the staff of the Mayo Clinic. The family will spend the summer on Canada Lake.

Paul Benjamin, former president of The C. L. P. A., won Honorable Mention in a nation wide contest for religious poems.

Allen Fisher of Schenectady has been winning top awards in the life insurance field.

Butch Bachman, son of Mr. and Mrs. Clint Bachman, has just returned from a full year of duty in South Vietnam with the U. S. Army.

Emily Langworthy, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Harry Langworthy of Green Lake, spent last summer with a student group working to create a school for local children in an area of Africa. She was graduated from Brandeis University in June and will pursue graduate study at Edinburgh University.

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Zahn are newcomers to Canada Lake. They are from Wappinger Falls and have purchased Paul Montgomery's camp located on the South Shore.

Dr. Arden Zipp, son of Mr. and Mrs. Arden Zipp, has been teaching chemistry at Drew University in Madison, New Jersey since September 1965.

Mr. and Mrs. James MacDonald of Ruxton, Maryland, have purchased the camp and guest house formerly owned by Dan Green of Dolgeville. Mrs. MacDonald is the daughter of Herb and Helen Steinkamp.

The former Mary Musella camp and guest house on the South Shore Road has been bought by Dr. Joseph E. Pahl of Troy.

Rt. Rev. V. R. Cech and Rev. R. Dunn, both of Sacred Heart Church in Mt. Vernon, N. Y., are the new owners of the two camps formerly owned by Charlie Hodge. The camps are on the North Shore near Point Breeze.

Mr. and Mrs. Arden Zipp have purchased "The Camp on the Hill" with 14 feet of lake frontage on the South Shore. This land adjoins the present Zipp property.

Mark Bates, son of Mr. and Mrs. William B. Bates, is taking a 4 week tour of the U.S., Canada, and Mexico this summer.

Some June Graduates --

Diane Vosburgh Halverson Wellesley College
Jane Petrie - St. Lawrence Univ.
Bill Wilbur - Utica College
Jerry Buckbee - Kemper Military
Academy

NEWS FROM THE TOWN BOARD

Mr.Charles Putman and the Town Board have made copies of the 1964 Town of Caroga Financial Report available to members of the C.L.P.A. A copy is available for examination by contacting any officer or director of the association.

A decision has been made by the Town Board against the presentation of a referendum to the voters on the matter of purchase of the Royal Mt. Ski area. Their decision was generally based on the feeling that it would not be a desireable acquisition for the Town of Caroga.

Maps and layouts for a nine hole addition to the Nick Stoner Golf Course are nearing completion. It is expected that a referendum for construction of the addition will be presented to the voters in the Fall of this year.

Some progress on the matter of zoning has been made. Additional details on this topic are included in the president's column.

SAILBOAT RACES

10. Lozier

11. Theisen

Annual Meeting to:

12. Gore

Mark Bates

Fred Juer

Barbara Long

John Brower

Jack Ryan

- Sunfish

- Sprite

- Comet

- 1st race winner

- 2nd race winner

- 3rd race winner

- 4th race winner

- 5th race winner

Awards will be made at the 1965

Dorothy Loomis - Season winner

The 1964 sailing season was made up of the Fourth of July race, five scheduled races for the Annual Trophy, and a "for fun" race. The Fourth of July race was sailed for the Canada Lakes Trophy, donated by Marie and Skeet Sliter (The Store) and had nine starters. The race was won, on corrected time, by Bill Dunstan in his Blue Jay, with Paul Franzas crew. The "For Fun" race had twelve starters and was won by Jack Ryan in his Lightning. No trophy was available, so Jack won "for fun".

Fifteen different boats entered some or all of the season's scheduled races. The point score season winner was Dorothy Loomis in her Sunfish. The order of finish for the other sailors and their boats was:

1.	Dunstan	- Blue Jay	The racing schedule for the 1965 season will be:
2.	Juer	- Snark	Fourth of July Race
3.	Ryan	- Lightning	July 10
4.	Brower	- Sunfish	July 24
5.	B. Long	- Comet	August 7 Scheduled races
6.	N. Long	- Cape Cod	August 21
7.	Bachman	- Robin	August 28
8.	Jung	- Starcraft	Novice Race - date to be set
			Any postponed race will be sailed

- Snipe

CHURCH SERVICES

The Caroga Lake Chapel will open on July 4th. Services will be held each Sunday at 11 a.m. through the first Sunday in September.

9. Bates

The Reverend Maurice Robertson of Cumberland, Maryland will preach during the month of July. Dr. Albert H. VanDyke of Dumont, New Jersey will assume the preaching duties during the month of August.

St. Barbara's R. C. Chapel has been open for Mass during May and June. The Reverend Paul J. Keeshan, pastor of St. Francis deSales Church in Gloversville, is in charge of the

the following day.

Masses during July and August will be said at 8, 9, 10, and 11 a.m. every Sunday. The schedule of Masses for the month of September will be announced during the latter part of August.

BE AN ACTIVE MEMBER

f Your

CANADA LAKES PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION



Help

MAKE IT HELP YOU!!